THE CITY CF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PRCVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 15

Approved  January 11, 1990

RESOLVED, That the name of Cemetery Street,
from the freeway line to the Moshassuck River Bridge, be

changed to Bonanza Way.
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PUCCI & GOLDIN, INC: <§ (::)‘}::’ n
COUNSELLORS AT LAW

THOMAS D. PUCCI 123 DYER STREET

EDWARD S. GOLDIN PROVIDENCE. RHODE ISLAND 02903
SAMUEL A.OLEVSON

THE HAY BUILDING

JOSEPH R.TUTALO TELEPHONE (401) 861-7400
WILLIAM A FARRELL

M. E.McQUEENEY-LALLY
STEPHEN R.WHITE
KATHARINE K. RUSSUM
SHERRY A.GOLDIN

TELECOPIER (401) 861-0954

September 20, 1989

Honorable James Petrosinelli
Councilman, City of Providence
559 Branch Avehue

Providence, Rhode Island 02904

RE: PROPOSED CHANGE OF NAME OF CEMETERY STREET
Dear Councilman Petroéinelli:

We represent Bonanza Bus Lines, Inc. which is, as I

am sure you are aware, in the process of relocating their bus
terminal facilities to Cemetery Street.

We would appreciate your consideration of our request
to change the name of Cemetery Street, from the freeway line to
the Moshassuck River Bridge, to Bonanza Way. We enclose a copy

) of a map highlighting the area in question for your review. We
feel that this change will give better identity to our facility

- : and will not have a negative impact on other taxpayers or
- residents.

We would appreciate your placing this request on the
Council agenda at the earliest date possible. If you have any
questions or need further information please feel free to
contact me. ‘

Very truly yours,

PUCCI & GOLDIN, INC.

William A. Farrell

kat/Enc.

cct Rose Mendonca, City Clerk
City of Providence
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DATE:
T0:

‘SUBJECT:

EONS| DERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

City of Providence

Rhoa;.lsland
Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM

October 6, 1989

Colonel Walter J. Clark, Chief of Police and Michael F.

Chief of Fire Departments
CHANGING NAME OF CEMETERY STREET TO BONANZA WAY

Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning
Attached are copies of the subject matter for
your study and report back in writing to the above

named Committee, as soon as practical.

Also review the attached letters, as they are

self-explanatory.

cc:' Commissioner of Public Safety Pisaturo

Fite Mlask

irst Deputy

Moise,




CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND . MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.

Rose M. Mendonca
City Clerk

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy

Clerk of Council Jean M. Angelone

Second Deputy

Clerk of Committees | DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK
' CITY HALL

October 6, 1389

s Mr. Wallace Kido

" General Manager/Postmaster
24 Corliss Street
Providence, RI 02904

Dear Mr. Kido:

I have been requested by Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo
as Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal
and Planning, to forward to you, the attached Resolution
now pending before the said Committee.

It is also requested that you review the attached
matter and report your findings and recommendations to the
above-named Committee as soon as practical, because the
Committee would like to expedite these matters in an orderly

fashion.
' Very truly yours,
e L/u / g /(ﬁ {/,Zé«wu-——;;,f"
Michael R. Clement
First Deputy City Clerk
MRC:hgv

Enc. (Bonanza Bus Lines, Inc.)
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United States
Postal Service

November 1, 1989

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo
Chairwoman, Urban Redevelopment
Renewal and Planning Committee
Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street

Providence RI 02903-1739

Dear Councilwoman DiRuzzo:

This letter will serve to respond to your October 6, 1989 letter regarding
the proposed resolution that the name of Cemetary Street, from the freeway
line to the Moshassuck River Bridge, be changed to Bonanza Way.

As a rule, the Postal Service discourages such changes, as they impact
negatively on our mail processing and delivery capabilities. This is due
in part to the reluctance of the affected customers to notify all their
correspondents of the new street name.

In this instance because the area is being redeveloped, and there are no
other residents or businesses affected by this change, we recommend
approval of this resolution,

I would like to express my appreciation for your notifying the Postal
Service of the proposed resolution for the city, and I hope our input is
of assistance to you and the City Council in making a decision. If it
would be beneficial, we would be more than willing to sit down to discuss
this or any other address issues with you or members of your committee.

Sincerely,

Wallace Kido

General Manager/Postmaster
Providence Division

24 Corliss Street
Providence RI 02904-9998




UNITED STATES POST OFFICE
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OFFICIAL BUSINESS
EP189

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo
Chairwoman, Urban Redevelopment
Renewal and Planning Committee
Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street

Providence Rl 02903-1739
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PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT
Headquar ters

November 8, 1989

To: The Honorable Charles A. Pisaturo, Public Safety Commissioner
From: Colonel Walter J. Clark, Chief of Police

Subject: Change from Cemetery Street to Bonanza Way

Sir:

In accordance with a memorandum dated October 6th, from the
Department of City Clerk; I directed Captain William V. Devine,
Director of the Traffic Bureau, to evaluate the aforementioned change
in street name.

Attached is the information that was required. If additional

information is needed, please advise accordingly.

Respectfully submitted,

U

Colonel
Chief of Police

Attachment
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PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTHMENT

November 1, 1989

Colonel Walter J. Clark, Chief of Police

IFrom: Captain William V. Devine, Director of Traffic

I Y R LT BV T

Subject: _Proposed Change of Cemetery Street to Bonanza Way

Sir: Attached is a copy of the correspondence with regards to the name change as

' stated in the subject.

After reviewing the correspondence and an area check, I see no problem with

‘ the name change.

I would like to add that part of the area which is to be renamed is in the
middle of the existing Cemetery Street, which may be confusing to parties using the
roadway in the past. As you are aware, Cemetery Street already is split in name from
North Main Street, with a section of the street documented as Frost Street. This

will become the first straight section of roadway in the City of Providence with three (3
namesg.

I would suggest that Promfret Street which is actually the street that the new
bus station will be located should be changed to Bonanza Way, or rename the entire section
of Cemetery Street from Frost Street to the highway. This weuld leave the name Cemetery

Street in taet from North Main Street to where it meets Frost Street and the new Bonanza
Way. Refer to Diagram Attached.

Respectfully submitted;

Ot bV o

WILLIAM V. DEVINE
Captain
Director of Traffic

orm 29

.






